
From: Sharon Chen Cooper  
Sent: 12 May 2023 15:42 
To: Planning 
Subject: 2022/3853/P 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
I write on behalf of The Cavendish School in Inverness Street.  We are a small 
primary school that attracts many children from the local area and surrounding 
neighbourhoods.   
 
Our overriding concerns with the planning application are two-fold: 
 
1) There is a high likelihood that the attraction will attract even more antisocial 
behaviour than currently takes place in Camden.  Our pupils are young and 
impressionable and it is already hard to shield them from the blatant dealing 
that takes place in the streets. 
 
2) There is the potential for severe overcrowding of the narrow 
pavements.  Since many of our children walk and to school with their parents, 
there is the potential for jostling and accidents.  The streets of Camden, or 
more accurately, the pavements, do not have the capacity to contain safely 
even more visitors than at present. 
 
Sincerely, 
Sharon Chen Cooper. 

  

  

Sharon Chen Cooper 
Bursar & Clerk to the 
Governors 
 
31 Inverness Street, 
London NW1 7HB 
https://www.cavendish
school.co.uk 
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